
From: Chambers - Kovacic DP  
Sent: Monday, 25 March 2019 11:10 AM 
To: Catherine Pugsley; lgale@nteu.org.au; 'wcupido@nteu.org.au'; aodgers@ieu.org.au; Trevor 
Clarke; 'Michael.McIver@aeuvic.asn.au' 
Subject: RE: AM2014/196 & AM2014/197 - Four yearly review of modern awards - Educational 
Services (Post-Secondary Education) Award 2010 [MA000075] 

 
Dear Parties 
 
This email is to advise that the conference scheduled for 27 March 2019 has been vacated and to 
also advise that the Deputy President will send an email regarding next steps in the coming week. 
 
Kind regards 
 
Anna Boden 
Associate to Deputy President Kovacic 
 
Fair Work Commission 
Telephone: (02) 6152 2911 
Facsimile: (02) 6247 9774 
Email: chambers.kovacic.dp@fwc.gov.au 
 
Level 3/14 Moore Street, Canberra ACT 2601 
GPO Box 539, Canberra ACT 2601 
 
The Fair Work Commission acknowledges that our business is conducted on the traditional lands of 
Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander peoples. We acknowledge their continuing connection to country 
and pay our respects to their Elders, past, present and emerging. 

 
From: Catherine Pugsley [mailto:catherine.pugsley@aheia.edu.au]  
Sent: Friday, 22 March 2019 4:21 PM 
To: Chambers - Kovacic DP 
Cc: lgale@nteu.org.au; 'wcupido@nteu.org.au'; aodgers@ieu.org.au; Trevor Clarke; 
'Michael.McIver@aeuvic.asn.au' 
Subject: AM2014/196 & AM2014/197 - Four yearly review of modern awards - Educational Services 
(Post-Secondary Education) Award 2010 [MA000075] 

 
Dear Deputy President 
 
We refer to the telephone conference in the above matter on 7 March 2019. 
 
We advise the Commission and the parties that the AHEIA does not object to the above award being 
varied to give effect to the draft determination that accompanied the joint ACTU/union submissions 
filed with the Commission on 19 October 2018. 
 
Accordingly, we understand that the further conference scheduled for 27 March 2019 will be 
vacated. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
Catherine Pugsley | Workplace Relations Consultant | Australian Higher Education Industrial 
Association | 
direct: 03 8611 0514 | mobile: 0413 643 753 | fax: 03 9614 3125 |  
catherine.pugsley@aheia.edu.au | www.aheia.edu.au | 
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